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The closing ceremony meeting for the Gwinnett Senior Golden Games was called to order by 

our president, Sherman Shelby, followed by the pledge of allegiance. 

 

The minutes were read by our secretary, Glory Villavasso, followed by the treasury report 

which was given by our treasurer, Judy Payne, who reported that we ended the year having a 

healthy balance of $11,711.50. 

 

Kim Shealy from the Gwinnett Parks and Recreation thanked everyone for their participation 

in the Bicentennial games activities which took placed concurrent with our regular games 

events. Afterwards, she passed out medals that were left over to all other Games participants 

who had not received a medal during either of the events that took place. 

 

Our games president acknowledged and extended special thanks and gratitude to all of the 

sponsors for their generous contributions and support of our 2018 Gwinnett Senior Games.   

 

Afterwards, the invocation was given by Al Stacer.  Following the invocation, a delicious 

lunch prepared by Master’s Table Catering Services was served. Following lunch, door 

prizes were presented by Hank Duren and Charles Crowell which included Walmart gift 

cards. In addition to door prizes, the beautiful plants which were used for table decorations, 

and donated by Sarah Care Adult Daye Care Center, were given to those individuals having a 

surprise sticker underneath their placemats. 

 

Sherman ended the afternoon with special closing remarks. He thanked everyone for their 

participation in the events, and for all who worked the various events to help make this such 

a successful year!  

 

Sherman, our Games president, then adjourned the meeting and announced that the final 

meeting for the Games season will occur on Monday, June 18, 2018. 

 

                             Respectfully submitted 

 

 Glory Villavasso 
 

 

 

 

 


